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The Committee on Elections and Committees (CEC) met 4 times during the 2002-2003 academic year.  During this time the CEC conducted 1 FRC elections, submitted 5 Senate Reports, filled 6 vacancies on Senate committees and nominated replacements for all the Senate committees for the 2003-2004 academic year.  We conducted each meeting in an efficient and timely manner and we handled additional business throughout the year by phone and email.  

The CEC website (www.nmu.edu/cec) continued to serve as a reference base for the Faculty Committee Assignment Preference Form.  Faculty now complete the form online. The preference form remains the instrument that CEC uses to fill Senate committee vacancies.  However, lack of faculty participation is making CEC’s job increasingly difficult.  We must remind faculty members that participation on Senate committees is a contractual obligation.  For CEC to effectively do its job, faculty members must complete the Faculty Committee Assignment Preference Form accurately and actively participate in the shared-governance of the University.

Overall, the CEC ran well despite minor problems in the nomination process, caused largely by the inaccuracy of committee membership data.  CEC resolved this problem by updating membership data and changing the format of the Senate report to include the names and terms of committee members.  

I wish to extend a heart-felt thanks to the CEC’s secretary, Ceclia Pang, for her excellent work with the minutes.  I’d also like to express my sorrow and deep regret that Ceclia will be leaving NMU for the University of Colorado at the end of the semester.    Finally, I’d like to thank each member of CEC for their excellent and professional work on the committee: Ceclia Pang, Jane Milkie, Roxin Zhang, Neil Russell, Irv Zaenglein, Renxin Yang, Mike Cauley, and Mary Tremethick.  

Respectfully submitted,

Marcus C. Robyns

Chair, Committee on Elections and Committees

